
Weekly Newsletter 14th June 2024

Dates for the diary

Mark 3:20-35
“If a kingdom is divided against itself, that kingdom 
cannot last.”

This certainly holds true with our lovely school and its 
community. Our strength comes from our unity around 
the mission, our fidelity to Gospel values, our 
commitment to serving the children in our care. 
All the children know what ready, respectful, safe 
means and they live our school, values on a daily basis.
I never cease to be amazed at how polite, well 
mannered and considerate they are of  each other and 
how curious and imaginative in their learning.
Enjoy this week’s newsletter.
God bless!
Mrs Grace

Mrs Grace  

17th June Monday KS1 Sports day 

20th June Thursday KS2 Sports day

Alternative wet weather dates
KS1 - Monday 24th June
KS2 - Thursday 27th June

27th June Music Evening 

28th June Y3 Class Mass 9am

2nd July School Choir choral 
performance after school 5.00pm 
by the school choir  see poster in 
the newsletter

5th July Reception Class Liturgy 
9am

10th July Y6 Leavers’ BBQ 3.15-
5pm

18th July Leavers’ Mass 9am 
school hall

19th July final day of the summer 
term/Y6 Leavers’ Assembly 9-10am



News at St Hughs

RSE – Journey in Love

As part of our commitment to work in partnership with parents, when teaching our RSE curriculum 

Journey in Love, we like you to be aware of the topics that are going to be taught this term so that 

you can discuss with and be prepared for any questions your children might ask.  

In the autumn term, the children were taught about “Social and Emotional” love,  in the spring 

term children are taught the “Spiritual” unit and in summer term the children are learning the 

“Physical lessons”.  The Physical learning intention for each year group is:

Reception class: To recognise that we are different and unique 

Year 1: To recognise how I am cared for and kept safe in my family 

Year 2: To celebrate ways of being safe in our communities  

Year 3: To describe and give reasons why friendship can break down, how they can be repaired and 

strengthened. 

Year 4: To describe how we should treat others making links with the diverse modern society we 

live in. 

Year 5: To show knowledge and understanding of the physical changes in puberty. 

Year 6: Explain how human life is conceived. 

If you would like any further information about the lessons please ask your child’s class teacher. 

Mrs Pickard and the Year 5 and Year 6 teachers will be giving parents the opportunity to see the 

slides before the lessons are taught to the children. 

Year 5 Tuesday 11th June at 5pm – 5.30pm. Zoom meeting with Mrs Pickard and Miss Joubert

Year 6 Monday 17th June at 5pm – 5.30pm Zoom meeting with Mrs Pickard and Mr Davies. 



News at St Hughs



News at St Hughs

Join us for our next run on 
Thursday 11th July.



News at St Hughs

District Sports at Woking Sports Box 12th June

Well done to of all the children who took part in the District Sports athletics event at Woking
Sports Box on Wednesday. They all really enjoyed themselves and tried their best. It was 
lovely to see how encouraging and supportive they were of each other. A parent mentioned 
that children were even running alongside the track cheering with encouragement for 
their classmates all the way to the finish line.
They all looked amazing in the St Hugh kit and they really stood out among the other schools. 
We know that the children were very proud to be representing us and we are very proud of 
them for looking so smart and working as a team.
Thank you so much to Mr Trussler for organising and attending this event.



Reception – Saint Bernadette

Text
We have been learning all about St Paul and how he travelled far and wide to spread the good news about 
Jesus. Today in our continuous provision we were making boats for St Paul to travel in and wrote letters to 
people pretending we were St Paul. We told people how Jesus wants us to behave in our letters. 

“Jesus asks us to play with the cars respectfully” Joseph 
“Jesus asks us to play kindly and safely” Otis 
Some of the children are asking some amazing wonder questions too. 
“I wonder why St Paul was a bad man to start with” Leokadia

Green Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/a7d4rD1j/lWQYeYOo
Purple Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PyaGvTsQ/sQ6KotBW
Pink Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/hpTVeBdW/O3sHIM1d

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/a7d4rD1j/lWQYeYOo
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/iQhdrg3M/5jBeinE0
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PyaGvTsQ/sQ6KotBW
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/hpTVeBdW/O3sHIM1d


Year 1 – Saint George

Text This half term, Year 1 are going to be exploring colours. This week, we learnt about the primary 
colours and how we can mix them to make secondary colours. Throughout this unit of work we are 
going to:
-Print with paint
-Mix five different shades of a secondary colours
-Study the artist Clarice Cliff

Don’t forget on Wednesday we have our school trip to Brooklands Museum. 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/V9rfYPIO/uVLlGVf9
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EYahn2mQ/8CFm8CTJ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/myKTowdp/QdIB77Jq


Year 2 – Saint Francis

Text
Happy Week 2! We have had a busy week in Year 2! In English, inspired by our book “The Bee Who 
Spoke”, we wrote elaborate descriptions of what we can see through our classroom window, using 
expanded noun phrases and conjunctions. In maths we continued with our unit “Problem solving, 
efficient methods”, exploring new ways of add and subtract two-digit numbers using different 
resources. In Science we classified food labels into plant, meat and both depending on the ingredients, 
and in History we used photographs to learn about the life of Ethel Smyth, one of our local heroes. In 
RE we read the scriptures from St Paul (Colossians 3: 10-17) and learn what God asked us to do and 
how to behave, the rules of our Catholic church. The highlight of our week has been DT, where we 
made different linkages in preparation for our final project, a moving monster.

This week’s spelling rule (Part 2): For some adjectives we need to swap a letter before 
we add -er or -est. If a word ends in y, swap the y for an i before adding -er or -est. 
Swap the y for an i before adding -er or -est.

Red words : months of the year



This week we have taken inspiration from our biographic book One Plastic Bag.  In our book Isatou
creates a bag from recycled materials and sells it.  We have designed our own bags and written 
persuasive speeches to give to the class.  We have thought about our language choices using imperative 
verbs, rhetorical questions and subordinating conjunctions, to persuade our peers that our bag is the 
one they need. Well done Year 3, we have loved seeing all your creative ideas, we have everything from 
amazing sports bags, to elaborate animal carriers.

Year 3 – Saint Veronica

Our spelling rule this week is adding the prefix re- eg rebuild, replay
Our orange words are : occasion, occasionally, parent, often, our, over



Year 4 – Saint Teresa of Calcutta

In PE this week the Year 4 children were focusing on their co-ordination skills. Children were able to 
confidently explain what was meant by co-ordination and in what daily life activities and sports they 
use their co-ordination. Within the lesson, children focused on their throwing and catching utilising 
their hand and eye co-ordination skills. Alongside this, the children ended the lesson with a fun game, 
where they were in 6 teams of 5 and they had to perform ‘over and under’ with the ball and use their 
team work and co-ordination skills in order to successfully complete the game.

Our spelling rule this week is: adding the suffix -ion

For example: collection, injection, invention

Orange words: experiment, knowledge, sentence, disappear, early, particular



This week we read all about Zlata’s life in Sarajevo and discussed whether she and her family should 
leave or not. It was very hard to keep in mind that we should not give our personal opinion in the first 
five paragraphs, but keep it fair. In Maths, we learned how to add and subtract decimals. In the 
intervention group, we looked at multiplying decimals with whole numbers (X10) using manipulatives. 
In Geography, we enjoyed learning where different types of food comes from; it was really interesting. 
We have also taken our class photo this week – keep a look out!

Year 5 – Saint Raphael

Our 6 orange words are: ordinary, occupy, privilege, persuade, conscious, restaurant



Year 6 – Saint Maximilian Kolbe

This week, our Year 6 children delved into the fascinating concepts of evolution and inheritance by 
creating their own imaginary animals. Each student designed a unique creature, detailing how it 
adapted to its environment and inherited traits from its ancestors. This creative project not only 
allowed them to showcase their scientific understanding but also encouraged imaginative thinking. 
The children enthusiastically presented their animals, explaining the evolutionary adaptations and 
inherited characteristics. Through this engaging activity, they demonstrated a solid grasp of how 
species evolve and how traits are passed down through generations. We're incredibly proud of their 
insightful and inventive work!



Information Board

Safeguarding
We seek to provide a safe and happy environment for all children. This means that we have a Child 
Protection and Safeguarding Policy and procedures in place. If you are concerned about a child's 
welfare, please record your concern, and any observations or conversation heard, or 
dsl@sthugh-of-lincoln.surrey.sch.uk  as soon as possible the same day.

Summer Camp

Emma Martin Mindfulness and Koala Kids Parties will be running a kids summer camp over the 
holidays. Confirmed dates are 6th, 7th and 8th August with more dates to follow. Spaces are available 
to book now on the below link..
https://bookwhen.com/emmamartinmindfulness#focus=ev-sb1w-20240806085000

Planet soccer will be running a football & Multi sport camp for two weeks in the summer holidays.
The first week will be the Monday 29th July to Friday 2nd August. The second week will run from 
Monday 12th August to Friday 16th July. We have an early bird discount option (ends 7th July) saving 
15% using the code SUMMER24 when selecting dates. We also have a sibling discount of 10% using 
the code SIBLING24.Spaces are available to book now on the below link..

https://bookwhen.com/planetsoccercamps_99

https://bookwhen.com/emmamartinmindfulness#focus=ev-sb1w-20240806085000
https://bookwhen.com/planetsoccercamps_99

